
WASHINGTON COUNTY
OREGON

October 6, 2006

To: Citizen Participation Organizations and Interested Parties

From: Mark Brown, Land Development Manager
Department of Land Use and Transportation

Subject: PROPOSED A-ENGROSSED ORDINANCE NO. 670

Ordinance No. 670 proposes to amend the Community Development Code to streamline and clarify provisions
concerning uses and exemptions from permit requirements relating to grading and drainage.  The changes are
necessary to assure consistency with state law.

The Board of County Commissioners (Board) ordered changes to Ordinance No. 670 at their September 19,
2006 public hearing.  These changes are incorporated into A-Engrossed Ordinance 670.  The changes set forth
in A-Engrossed Ordinance 670 are to not adopt proposed changes to Section 410-1.1. This means the existing
language in Section 410-1.1 would remain as is.

The Board will hold two public hearings for A-Engrossed Ordinance No. 670 at their regular meetings at
10:00 a.m. on Tuesday, October 17, 2006, and at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, October 24, 2006.  The
public hearings will be held in the Shirley Huffman Auditorium of the Public Services Building, located at 155
North First Avenue in downtown Hillsboro, Oregon.  At the October 24th meeting, the Board may choose to
adopt the ordinance, continue the hearing to a future date, order additional changes, or reject the
ordinance.  Testimony may be provided at the public hearing or it may be submitted in writing prior to the
hearings.

If you would like more information about A-Engrossed Ordinance No. 670, please contact Jim Tice, Land
Development Services Division, at (503) 846-3967, or write to the Land Development Services Division at
155 North First Avenue MS-13, Hillsboro, OR 97124-3072.  An electronic copy of this ordinance is on the
County’s Internet site: www.co.washington.or.us/deptmts/lut/planning/ordhome.htm.

http://www.co.washington.or.us/deptmts/lut/planning/ordhome/htm































